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16th September 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 

 
The Pastoral & Welfare Team would like to welcome you to the new term here at EOTAS and hope 
you managed to have a happy and restful break from school. 
  
We’re excited to launch a new weekly bite-size pastoral information email, which will include handy 
tips and information to further support your child. 
  
We will, of course, continue our more comprehensive news-letters at the end of each second term. 
  
You will also be able to access these via our website, along with signposting to further support. 
  
This week we would like to highlight a social media concern, in particular Snapchat, that is currently 
prevalent in Swindon, whereby young people are being targeted and added to an account called 
‘SMARTSCHOOLBOY9.’ It is reported that some young people have subsequently received threats of 
a concerning nature from this account. 
  
If you or children encounter this account on social media we recommend that the account is blocked 
and reported. In the event that anything is of further concern then it would be wise to report to the 
police. 
  
I have attached a handy parent / carer’s guide that may help you navigate the dangers associated 
with Social Media, in particular Snapchat. 
  
Please don’t hesitate to contact the Pastoral & Welfare Team at your child’s college for further 
support. 
  
Sally Nichols 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Pastoral & Welfare Team 
EOTAS 
  
  
Many thanks 
  
Sally Nichols 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Tel: 07496 495337 
  
  

http://www.eotas.org.uk/


 

 

 

 


